
Clarification for the MCTC Organizational Development Committee regarding the Bylaw's area of Article 6, 

Section 6.1 (d)(iii) 

 

"...assisting the County in recruiting the Corporation's potential, future Board members." 

 

 

 

To my knowledge, as all the elected and appointed seats are filled at this time, there will be no need for 

recruitment until approximately August 2016.  Due to the staggering of terms, there are only a limited 

number of seats with a one-year term.  Starting in August, the election process will begin for only one of 

the five elected seats (Large Coastal); that is the only involvement my office has in this process.  The Board 

of Supervisors recruit for the non-elected seats beginning in September or so; two of the non-elected 

seats have a one-year term (Food & Beverage and At-Large).  

  

So....back to your question, I would say at this time MCTC is in good shape.  My thought is it 

would probably be a good idea all year around to keep an eye open for good potential candidates or 

appointees and encourage them to apply when we have openings.  This will be particularly valuable from 

August to October of each year during the application processes. 

  

Feel free to reach out to the Board of Supervisors for additional recommendations. 

  

Thanks for your willingness to assist where you can! 

Shari 

  

   

 

Shari L. Schapmire 
Treasurer-Tax Collector 

County of Mendocino 

501 Low Gap Road, Room #1060 

Ukiah, CA    95482 

(707) 234-6884 (Direct Line) 

(707) 463-4166 (FAX) 

 


